
From: Helen Stone  
Sent: 08 September 2023 12:08 
To: David Fowler 
Cc: Planning; Kathy Doyle; Jim Monahan  
Subject: Discrepancy in materials on Camden Planning Portal for One Museum 
Street planning application. 
 
Dear Mr Fowler, 
 
I am writing to query a discrepancy between documents recently uploaded on 
the Camden planning portal for Planning Application ref. 22023/2510/P. 
 
I gather you have drawn to my colleagues’ attention the Campbell Reith report 
on the Basement Impact Assessment Audit dated September 2023. This 
document contains a description of the bored piling on the site which seems to 
be based on a 2021 report, (mentioned in the list of reference documents in 
the report) and significantly differs from the drawing and description of the 
piling in the 2023 Basement Impact Assessment and Structural Impact 
Assessment report by Heyne Tillett Steet of June 2023 also on the planning 
portal. 
The former describes 24 settlement reducing piles, (plus 15 anti-heave), 
whereas the latter describes and shows on plan 44 settlement reducing piles 
(plus 15 anti-heave piles). 
 
Whilst the discrepancy may not change Campbell Reith’s findings, I would 
suggest that materials should be consistent and based on latest design 
information. 
 
I have relied on the 2023 Basement Impact Assessment & Structural Impact 
Assessment in making objections and observations about the inordinate 
amount of concrete needed for the new build design versus the retrofit 
option.  I would not wish these to be based on incorrect information. 
 
From past experience, I would consider it unlikely that the number of piles has 
been reduced, and therefore I would expect that the latest design includes 44 
settlement reducing piles, but I shall await your confirmation. 
 
Will you please clarify at your earliest convenience which information is 
correct? 
 



I provide below relevant screen shots to assist you: 
 

 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely. 
 



Helen Stone 
 
Ms H. Stone OBE FREng BSc CEng FICE 
 
 


